
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES
April 30, 2024 - 6:30pm

Present: Meeting called to order at the Auditorium by Chair, Jake Fuller at 6:30pm. The following answered
the roll call: Trustees Nancy Paulson and Jeff Johnson. Also present: Village Clerk/Administrator Daisha
Nolan, Village Marshall Pete Witt and Village Treasurer Kari Hufnagle.

Review of Agenda: Item 7 will be removed from the agenda, nothing new to report at this time.

Minutes: A motion was made by Paulson to approve the meeting minutes from February 28, 2024 as
presented, seconded by Johnson. MCU

Public Input: None

Department Head Report: Village Marshall Witt has nothing new to report on. Fuller reported that the fire
department is currently working on training and organizing the annual Dragin Tail Run.

Lake Avenue Crosswalk: Process is ready, we are awaiting the County on paving and installation. This is
anticipated to happen in June.

Reallocation of 2023 Surplus Funds: Fuller requested this remain on the agenda for future requests. The
fire department is gathering some quotes for equipment they would like to request.

Inquiry for Free Self Defense Courses: Hufnagle shared correspondence received from South Range
Defense, LLC requesting to offer complimentary self defense courses at the Auditorium. The committee
requested that the company present more details before deciding on offering the class to the community.
Hufnagle will reach out to the company and try to schedule a presentation from them for the upcoming Village
Board Meeting on May 14th.

Ordinance Reminder: Chapter 12(C)(3)(i) - Noise Ordinance: After the discussion surrounding the changes
for the noise ordinance were heard last year, the board adopted changes that incorporated a later time
(Midnight) for the commercial districts. Residents requested that the board consider implementing the new
time on only the weekends. President Jim Jonasen said at that time that the ordinance would be revisited
when the season was closer.The committee reviewed the ordinance. A motion was made by Fuller to adopt
the ordinance with the incorporated changes to allow for midnight on Friday, Saturday and Holidays, seconded
by Johnson. MCU

Correspondence: None

Information from the Chair: The next regular meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 28, 2024 at 5:00pm.

Closed Session: The committee will not go into closed session.

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 6:51pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Daisha Nolan
Daisha Nolan, Village Administrator/Clerk




